
 

Public Works Committee - November 1 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - Cancelled 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - November 15 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee -  November 22 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

EMAIL 

YOUR 

ALDERMAN 

Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 

CITY of  
COVINGTON  

 

200 W. Washington 

Covington, TN  38019 

901-476-9613 
 

 

Mayor Justin Hanson 
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All Committee meetings are live-streamed and recorded. 

You can access the full meetings on our Website,  

Facebook page, and YouTube channel. 

Finance & Administration  

Committee Meeting 

11/15/22, 4:00 p.m. 

The Finance and Administration Committee met at City of Covington on November 15, 2022 at  

4:00 p.m. with the following members present:   Chairman Alderman C H Sullivan, Mayor Hanson, Aldermen: Johnetta Yarbrough, 

Jeff Morris, and John Edwards.  Also, present were:  Public Works Director David Gray, Fire Chief Richard Griggs, Building Official 

Lessie Fisher, Police Chief Donna Turner, Personnel Director Eboni Eaton,  and Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn. 

 

Alderman Sullivan called meeting to order. 

 

Ronnie Neill gave a presentation to help prepare the city for growth that will occur due to the development of Blue Oval City.  Plans 

and policies in place will need to be reviewed and updated. 

 

A request to waive fees for the Dickens on the Square event was presented.  The fees are in the amount of $720.00 for the Coving-

ton Police Department services. 

 

Motion was made by Alderman Sullivan and seconded by Mayor Hanson to waive the fees of $720.00 for the Dickens on the 

Square Event. 

Motion passed. 

 

Director Eaton presented the bid from Superior Maintenance, LLC for the window replacement/repairs for the Civic Center in the 

amount of $50,150.00 for approval.  The budget will need to be amended to include this repair. 

 

Motion was made by Alderman  Edwards and seconded by Alderman Morris to approve the bid from Superior Maintenance, LLC in 

the amount of $50,150.00 for the Civic Center window replacement/repair amending the budget to include this cost.  

Motion passed. 

 

Alderman Sullivan presented the surplus nomination forms from the Public Works Department for approval.  These forms included 

scrap metal, weed eaters, chain saws, leaf blowers, woodchipper, zero turn mower, bush hog, 2006 Ford F250, and 2010 Ford 

F150.  The Resolution will be presented for approval at the Board of Mayor and Aldermen Meeting. 

 

Motion was made by Alderman Morris and seconded by Alderwoman Yarbrough to approve the sale of surplus property as re-

quested by the Public Works Department. 

Motion passed. 

 

Fire Chief Griggs reported the bids for the south fire department addition is being reviewed by A2H.   There were three bids re-

ceived for this addition.  Discussion will be continued at the Finance & Administration Meeting in December 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m. 
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Congratulations, Mr. Henry T. McCurdy, our  

November 2022 Veteran of the Month! It was a  

fabulous evening with family and friends. Thank  

you for allowing us to share this moment with you. 

We thank everyone that makes moments like this 

possible and we thank you for your service!  

VETERAN 











 

Congratulations to Rod and Christie Hickman and team at 

Generational Wealth Building!  On Friday they celebrated a 

milestone ribbon cutting.  They have expanded their business 

and added multiple insurance agents to their team in less than 

a year of their grand opening.  Cheers to continued growth! 






